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INTERNATIONAL




Amnesty International Salisbury Group

Minutes of Monthly Meeting on Thursday 9th January 2014

 7.30 pm at 4, Victoria Road.

	
	
	ACTION

	1
	Chairman’s welcome

Present: Peter, Lesley, Michael P, Tony, Andrew, Fiona, Eddie, Dick, Jane, Jonathon, Karen
	

	2
	 Apologies

Michael S. and Ursula
	

	3
	 Minutes of the December meeting

Accepted as a true record
	

	4
	 Treasurer’s report

· £433.16 was raised during the carol singing evening with thanks going to Jonathon for organizing the event, distributing slips to households the day before and shepherding the two choirs through the planned route on the night.

· £922.41 is the current balance with approx. £35 in cash.

· It was unanimously agreed to send £500 to headquarters.

· Future spending was discussed including a conference with the cathedral next year with a possible procession. This led onto potential fees for a good speaker with suggestions of John Pillinger and Nick Mercer. It was decided to set up a sub group to start planning. Anyone interested please meet at The New Inn, 7pm, Tuesday 4th Feb.

	MP



	5
	 Update on Campaigns
DEATH PENALTY SUMMARY

General

• Reggie Clemons – a letter of thanks for Reggie’s letter was received from SCT, (supporters care team) and offer of help with materials and future planning.

• Death Penalty 2012 – figures in the Guardian, which were circulated by Tony via email, appeared to differ from 2012 report on line earlier in year. Overall the picture is the same; USA had the odd state abolishing DP. There has been publicity about tightening the supply of the drug used in executions.

Updates

• Bangladesh – 12.12.13 Abdul Quader Mollah (Opposition politician accused of war crimes during War of Independence) was hanged.  There was insufficient time to respond to AI’s UA request.  

• Japan – 2 men- Mitsuo Fujishima and Rvoji Kagayama - were executed in secret hangings.

• USA – Florida – the first execution of 2014 took place – Askari Abdullah Mohammad (UA 321/13) – despite long history of mental illness.  He had spent nearly 40 years on death row there was a UA in December. There is a similar situation for Frank Walls, see November’s UA.

• Saudi Arabia – 16th Dec halted the execution of Mabruk bin ‘al-Sai’ari – lawyers persuaded judges the trial had been unfair.

• Uganda – draconian penalties for gay people and supporters were ratified – but proposals for the death penalty dropped.

Urgent Actions

It was agreed that Fiona will email 1 Urgent Action to everyone per month and Lesley will bring 1 Death Penalty letter per month to the meeting.

• Iran - UA 258/13 – 6 Kurdish men on death row on hunger strike – circulated to DPLWG 19th Dec.

o Update on Action 258/13 – 4 men on death row now in grave danger as health deteriorates after 64 days on hunger strike. (2 other men ceased hunger strike after death sentences apparently overturned for reasons of mental health – to be re-tried in ‘lower court’.) Circulated to DPLWG 8th Jan.  This month’s Group Urgent Action.

• Iraq - UA 342-13 – 2 cousins at imminent risk of execution following unfair trial – circulated to DPLWG 4th Jan.

• United Arab Emirates - UA 2-14 – 5 migrant workers are facing execution by firing squad on 12th Jan – at least one after an unfair trial.  Circulated to DPLWG 4th Jan.

Note: Death Penalty Workshop on Thursday 13th February.

It was agreed to keep the DP as one of the group’s main campaigns. 

There will be a DP vigil at St. Thomas on Sat 22ndMarch (lent) 12.30 to 1.30.  Lesley, Michael, Dick and Jonathon will arrange a meeting to discuss and plan the event.

INDIVIDUAL AT RISK

Equatorial Guinea – (Andrew)

Amnesty has reported that there is no evidence that Ponciano Mbomio Nvo s any more persecuted. The sub group meeting on the 18th Jan at Fiona’s will decide whether to continue or change to a new campaign.

NORTH KOREA

North Korea Fact File. Tony presented the excellent Fact File on NK that he kindly offered to compile at the last meeting. It was circulated to all attending and is the second attachment on the minutes email, so that everyone can have access to a copy.

The aim is to; A) give a basic political and economic background history of NK, B) this can then be added to periodically with current events reported in the monthly meetings. C) This information will help then build knowledge and support members on petition signings etc. when talking with the general public.

National geographical article Ursula sent the meeting an article from the October 2013 issue on NK.  It focused on the manipulation and complete control of outside journalists to try and portray an idyllic but totally fictional NK society.  The article will be available at the next meeting if anyone would like to borrow it.  

From this came the idea to look at using pictures created by thousands of children at the annual mass games on the front of petition cards, which the regime promotes, but with our message demanding the recognition of human rights for prisoners in the political prison camps on the back.

Reply from Kenny, (regional coordinator) The China and East Asia team are retiring at Christmas so we will hopefully hear more in New Year. Concerning the UN Commission Of Inquiry report due out in March, Kenny is trying to coordinate with Kim Joo Il’s plans but he thought there would definitely be a letter-writing event.  

There has been no decision made on fund raising for radios etc. to be smuggled into NK, he will have to check with the South Korea dept. However the South East Asia team is planning a pan regional event, which would include NK, to take place in spring 2014. Details to follow.

Updates on NK. Jang Song Thaek, uncle to Kim Jong Un, has been executed after being tried by a special military tribunal.  In an “Orwellian” move the entire NK online archive pre October 2013 has been erased by KCNA, the NK state media agency, with the presumed aim of selectively editing and deleting articles mentioning Jang.

Ban Ki-moon responded to the execution by cautioning regional powers not to overreact to the new developments. 

Dennis Rodman, the former US basketball star, travels to NK for a basketball match sponsored by Paddy Powers.  This produced an impromptu sing along of “happy birthday” but more importantly was universally condemned by the world press and brought human rights abuses in NK into world news.  Only days before the trip, Shin Dong Hyuk the only person born in a NK prison camp to have escaped, published an open letter in the Washington Post asking Mr. Rodman to use his influence with Kim Jong Un to make him “hear the cries of his people”  (The full letter is the third attachment in this email.)  

It was proposed to mark the publication of the UN Commission of Inquiry into NK with a photo shoot of all the regional conference delegates on the 1st March and a letter signing action on a NK stand.

Another idea was to hold an evening of food from NK 

Sub group meeting 7.30 Thursday 23rd January at Fiona’s house. 
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	6
	Greetings card signings

212 were signed over the 2 days, and 20 letters written. An excellent response. There were some issues raised:

· It was decided not to have religious cards, as not all prisoners were Christian, but continue to have them homemade.

· Everyone was happy to have two days of signing again this year.

· Possibly look at choosing one person rather than three.

· The walk along the library was thought to be good, it worked well having several people approaching the public. (No escape) It was discussed having either sandwich boards or hand placards (A2 size) with info. for people to read before they reached the signing table so they had time to think before they were approached by an amnesty volunteer.

· Jonathon reminded us that on the 20th of September Amnesty have a coffee morning booked at St. Thomas.


	

	7
	 Publicity: letter to John Glen on Human Rights

The reply to JG was discussed.  Eddie suggested challenging/inviting John Glen to a public debate.  Dick suggested meeting with him in private first then decide on future action.  The Sub group of Peter, Andrew, Eddie and Dick planned to meet to produce letter to John Glen on 16th January at 7pm at Andrews house; 2, St. Claire Rd., East Harnham. 
	

	8
	 Reports on Website and Newsletter 

We do not have our own dedicated website yet but Peter will aim to launch for the next meeting.  Any contributions for the February newsletter are now very much welcome and can be in any form; articles, letters comments etc.


	

	9
	 Monthly Action

· Reminder for applications for regional rep. to go to AIUK


	

	10
	School HR Essay (Peter)

Prizes for the Citizenship Competition will be presented on 29th January at 1pm Andrew will present the “Big Cheque” at the 6th form day with a photo call for the Journal.


	

	11
	Regional Conference

Saturday 1st March at the Salvation Army building Salisbury. 10am till 4pm.

We will be making soup again and will need to know numbers soon. At the moment working on 50 people.  Jonathon will invite the Regional Representative to chair the meeting, with her drawing up the agenda.

Remember flash mob for NK aka. photo call for all AI members at lunch time to commemorate the publishing of UN Commission of Inquiry report into human rights abuses in NK

A plea from people manning the kitchen could there be a rota so everyone gets some time in the conference.


	

	12
	 Other forthcoming events

· Sat 11th January 10-11.30 vigil for south Sudan in the Cathedral.

· There will be a DP vigil at St. Thomas on Sat 22nd March (lent) from 12.30 to 1.30

· White elephant stall on Saturday 21st June. Michael P. is looking for volunteers and will produce a rota.
	MP

	13
	 AOB

· The list for members to record phone numbers and emails was circulated in the meeting.

· A meeting of Peter, Andrew, Fiona, Karen and Tony on Monday 20th January at Tony’s house is planned to amalgamate and organize the several lists of contact names, addresses, phone numbers and emails etc. and then to decide who should hold them.
	KB



	14
	Next meeting Thursday 13th February.

Death Penalty Campaign planning workshop with the AI training officer Gill Cleverley. This will probably be held at Sarum College.  Please contact Lesley if you are able to attend for catering purposes.

The aim of the session is to demonstrate how to plan and properly organize a campaign, concentrating on the Death Penalty but also applying the strategies to NK and Individual At Risk.  It will hopefully include what support and materials AI can supply.

There will be a shortened monthly meeting starting at 7pm, please keep any contributions v. brief.  Jill will start her presentation at 7.30.

Lesley will email members to confirm venue and check numbers attending.

Vertical banner & Tabards  Both are comfortably residing at the Curbishleys.
	L&PC

	
	Group website: www.amnesty.org.uk/salisbury
AIUK website:  www.amnesty.org.uk
	


